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BOARD MEETING #9

THE NINTH MEETING OF THE 2009/2010 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

of the Lower Island Soccer Association (LISA) was held at 19:00 hours on:

12 January 2010

Esquimalt Rec. Centre

527 Fraser Street

VICTORIA, BC

Present:

Tim Satterford
President
Bob Nex 
Vice-President

John Charlton
Secretary
Dan Perrin
Director


Terry Hughes
Director
Maureen Mitchell-Starkey
Director
Sharon Marejka
Executive Director
Ray Carfantan
Director

Tiberio de Frias
Director
Andrew Latham
Head Coach
Regrets (Director):

Alex Campbell

Stu Hackett 
Recording Secretary:
Karen Thompson
The meeting was called to order at 19:09 hrs.

1. ROLL CALL & APPROVAL OF REVISED AGENDA:

Motion:  To adopt the Revised Agenda by M Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd T de Frias         
                
Carried

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING #8 December 1, 2009:

Motion:  To approve the Minutes of Board Meeting #8 December 1, 2009 by R Carfantan, 2nd B Nex           Carried

3. OLD BUSINESS:

Boundary Committee – Director Perrin

· Kim Thorau facilitated the meeting on January 5th.  Club representatives missing were Gorge, Sooke and Cowichan (5 Presidents attended).

· Meeting was 3 hours long, with a disappointing start but towards the end was more constructive.  

· Currently there are 12 options (page 3 of LISA Boundaries Committee Report) Director Perrin would like to reduce to 3 – 6 options by the next meeting and then work towards bringing one to the AGM

· All clubs will be kept informed by way of reports from each Boundary Committee meeting

· A question arose regarding BCSA Rule #23 and transfers – this does not apply within the LISA district

· Boundary changes may have to be deferred to the start of the 2011/2012 season due to club registrations starting shortly

4. NEW BUSINESS:

Gordon Head Soccer Association Fine – Executive Director Marejka

· Copies of emails from the division score-recorder and the GHSA and GSA’s GSU15 team management were circulated to the board prior to the meeting for their review. 

· After some discussion the Board upheld the complaint by GSA and the fine to GHSA.  Discussed was that the substitute official did not file a Game Report, which ordinarily would form the basis of any complaint/appeal.

Executive Director update on external meetings – Executive Director Marejka

· Head Coach Latham and Executive Director Marejka recently attended the Super-Y Partners meeting.  The ED has provided the BOD with a confidential memo regarding the contents of the meeting.

· The mid January Whitecaps meeting is postponed until they return from their (delayed due to weather) trip to the UK.

· The Whitecap’s have asked the LISA to host their Women’s team next summer.  Arrangements are now in place for the game, vs. the Seattle Sounders at Royal Athletic Park July 17th at 6:30.  Dan Lenarduzzi has taken over management of the Whitecaps Women’s programme.
· President Satterford mentioned that the LIWSA have struck a committee to study youth playing in the adult leagues.

· President Satterford and Executive Director Marejka attended the annual meeting with the Upper Island Soccer Association on January 9th in Parksville 

· Derek Cowling is the interim President of Upper Island.

· The LI and UI will hold a Thanksgiving Tournament for the (Gold) U16 – U18 next season with the girls playing in Victoria and the Boys in the Comox Valley.

· Upper Island is in favour of the season change currently Campbell River has more participants playing in a summer league then in the winter league.

· Island Invitational to be held on May 7th and 8th at Oceanside and Qualicum.  Please note the UI revised this date from the originally reported one of May 1-2 the day after the BOD meeting.
Technical Report – Head Coach Latham

The Head Coach submitted a list of BC Super Series and USL Super-Y coaches for the upcoming season.  The Girls U15 coach will be named once the successful candidate can be contacted.  Naming of this coach will likely happen later this week or early next.

Motion:  To adopt the Super Series and Super-Y Coaches for the upcoming season as recommended by Head Coach, Latham by M Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd J Charlton         





Carried

· Head Coach, Latham reported that 23 people completed the CCC course, 31 CCY course and 35 the CCS course.  He is planning to hold a B Prep course over the April 30th, May 1 and 2 weekend

· Access to Scouting Solutions has been given to all participants of the courses and the club technical directors.  The Head Coach has asked the technical directors to give access to 4 of their club coaches.  One technical director has stated that he is not interested.

· The Head Coach has met with Shel Brodsgaard from Island Keeper Clinics and they are discussing the possibility of holding a coaching symposium in September inviting several guest presenters.

· The Head Coach will be holding a coaching clinic for the Castaways in February.

 Financial: - Treasurer Hackett by email report:

Motion:  To go in camera by D Perrin, 2nd R Carfantan          





Carried

Motion:  To come out of camera by Bob Nex, 2nd R Carfantan




Carried

Motion:  That Secretary Charlton send a letter to the Gorge President and Executive stating that the club is not in good standing and cannot vote at the next Presidents meeting or AGM until the balance is paid in full by Maureen Mitchell-Starkey, 2nd R Carfantan








Carried

Scholarship Form – Director Hughes:

Director Hughes submitted a revised LISA Scholarship application for the BOD’s approval.  The Scholarship Committee will incorporate the suggestions of the Board and bring back to the next meeting for approval.

Other:

· Director de Frias reported that 23 people took and passed the recent referee course.

· Director de Frias reported that Nathan Bird and Evan Fryer have been temporarily promoted to Regional Referees.  They will be granted full status after they complete the required course.

5.
ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 21:00 hrs.

ACTION ITEMS:

.

1. Secretary Charlton will further enhance the document regarding Risk Management and bring back to the board for approval.
2. Scholarship Committee to revise the scholarship forms as discussed.
3. Boundary Committee to meet January 19, 2010
4. Secretary Charlton to draft a letter to the Gorge Soccer Association, which will be first approved by the BOD.
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